
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– July 8, 2024 
 

Present:   Chris Ellms, Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield               

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     Judy & Larry Sawyer, Brian Beaulieu, Claire Von Karls, Nancy Martland 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on July 15th, 2024. 

 

RICHARD BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes, of July 1, 2024, seconded by 

MARGO CONNORS. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The final HOP Gant papers were signed for submission. 

 

The town cannot apply for the municipal solar grant due to what the town already has. 

 

The board approves the use of the Meetinghouse on September 29, 2024. 

 

Jennifer will have the funds approved by the town and the trustees at Town Meeting 2024 

transferred to PDIP. 

 

The Planning Board will host a hearing on August 7, 2024 for the review of Site Plan and Land 

Regulations as amended. 

 

The board received a thank you from the Gilbert Family for recent dealings with SHFD.  Also 

thanked the other town offices for continued assistance. 

 

Short Term Rentals – Although no inspections, will add that permit could be subject to 

inspection. 

 

Eversource – Still require more information on driveway permits.  Need laydown yard 

information. 

 

Discussed the current building permit fees charged and how to make more equitable. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting 

is Monday July 22, 2024, at 5:00 pm at the Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Town Administrator 


